
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 
Dear Parents, 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 

 

This year we will once again join with more than 620 Catholic schools across NSW and ACT to celebrate Catholic 

Schools Week. There is so much faith, fun and learning that takes place each day at OLA that to fit it all in our 

Catholic Schools Week will be held over a two week period, from 5th March to 17th March.  On 17th March we will 

have a special Catholic Schools St Patrick’s assembly at 9.00am.  We hope you can join us. 

 

Additionally, this coming week (Week 7) we will once again have our termly “Family Week”. Family Week sees 

the children have a break from formal home learning (although we ask that every child still reads each night) to 

spend time with you as a family or helping you for the family.  You may choose an activity that you can do as a 

family each day with your child. Examples in the past have included playing UNO Flip, having some quiet time 

together, preparing a meal together, teaching the dog tricks, helping with your siblings, setting the table, telling 

‘dad’ jokes, playing Connect4, reading mum or dad a book, washing the car, watering the garden, writing mum 

and dad a thank you note, spending time in prayer-saying the Rosary, going for a family walk etc. Family Week is 

aimed at freeing children up to assist and/or spend time with those who love them most, their greatest heroes, 

you their parents and family. 

 

The theme for Catholic Schools Week across NSW for 2023 is ‘Our Teachers Make the Difference’. It is a special 

time which encourages schools to showcase the many learning opportunities available to students and celebrate 

our unique Catholic schools. 

 

Catholic Schools Week is about strengthening relationships between all those who have a stake in our schools – 

students, staff, families, priests, parishioners, and members of the wider community – showcasing what happens 

in our classrooms every day. 

 

Our school has a wonderful, supportive community of staff, parents and clergy who work together to focus on 

giving students the best education possible, encouraging success, promoting discipline, support creativity and 

instilling compassion. Everything we do in our OLA Christ centred community is underpinned by our Gospel 

values. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support of OLA and I look forward to 

celebrating Catholic Schools Week with you. 
 

‘OUR TEACHERS MAKE THE DIFFERENCE’ 
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Rouse Hill 
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Email:  ola@parra.catholic.edu.au 
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Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/OLARouseHill  

 

Newsletter 
Vol. 4   No. 4 

 
 

24th February, 2023 
Term 1, Week 5 

 

Thank you for your continued support.  It is in partnership that we can achieve great things for our 

children. 

 

Tony Calabria 

Principal 

 

Just some of our OLA team, looking good in our new Staff tops. 

What a team!! 

mailto:ola@parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.olarousehill.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/OLARouseHill


 
Second Sunday of Lent (Year A) 5-3-2023 
Gospel Reflection (Matthew 17:1-9) 
God’s voice from the cloud claims Jesus as his Son, the Chosen One, and then goes on to instruct those 
present – and we, the readers – to ‘Listen to him!’ For the disciples, this was a message not to get carried 
away with their own ideas about the Messiah but to listen to what Jesus was saying about the suffering he 
must endure and to what he was saying about true discipleship. Jesus tells us that to be a follower of his 
involves sacrifice, hardship and often unpopularity. It is this message we must listen to as much as the 
promise of salvation 
(Greg Sunter @ Liturgyhelp.com) 

 
 

Parish (9.00am) and School Masses as indicated 

Parents are most welcome to attend all masses with the children 

Please see below for timetable.  

WEEK 7: Wednesday 8th March (Year 5/Year 3)  
WEEK 8: Tuesday 14th March (Year 4/Year 6/Kindergarten)  
WEEK 9: Tuesday 21st March (Year 1/Year 2)  
WEEK 10: Wednesday 29th March (Year 5/Year 6/Kindergarten)   

Week 11: WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDING SHRINE FOR HOLY WEEK at Kellyville                                                                                                 

(Grades will be staggered throughout the day) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

LENT is a time where we reflect on our 
relationship with God and those around 
us. We take time to pray, make a 
sacrifice through fasting and give of 
ourselves to others through almsgiving.  
 

Caritas – Project Compassion 2023 

Project Compassion is Caritas Australia’s annual Lenten fundraising 

and awareness-raising appeal.  Millions of Australians come together 

in solidarity with the world’s poor to help end poverty, promote 

justice and uphold dignity. 

This year we will once again be fundraising in a different way for 

Project Compassion.  Donations can be made throughout the Lenten 

Season using the QKR App (under Fundraising), or directly through 

the Caritas site at 

https://fundraise.projectcompassion.org.au/ourladyoftheangels.   All 

fundraising proceeds made through the QKR App will be forwarded to 

Cartias at the beginning of Term 2.   

To promote children’s understanding of giving to others this Lent, 

why not ask your children to help around the house to earn some 

money for Project Compassion.  Instead of receiving coins to go into 

the traditional Project Compassion Box, maybe you could run a tally 

that they can see, and at the end of it make the donation online 

together. 

 

 
First Reconciliation:   
Please keep in your prayers our  
OLA students preparing for the  
Sacrament of First Reconciliation. 
 
Sacramental Program Term 1 
First Reconciliation Sessions are held on:- 
Thursday 9th March at 6.30pm 
Thursday 16th March at 6.30pm 
Thursday 23rd March at 6.30pm 
First Reconciliation is on Saturday 25th March at 
10.00am and 11.00am. 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 
MONDAY 24TH APRIL, 2023 

Children DO NOT attend school on this day. 
School resumes for Term 2 on Wednesday 26th April as Tuesday 25th is ANZAC Day. 

Please keep in your prayers Mrs Lisa 
Hurst and her family on the passing into 
eternal life of her dear father last 
evening.  
We extend our deepest sympathy and 
condolences to the family during this 
difficult time. 

Eternal rest grant unto him O Lord, and may perpetual 
light shine upon him. May he rest in peace.  Amen 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+17%3A1-9&version=NIV
https://fundraise.projectcompassion.org.au/ourladyoftheangels


Opal Card – We ask parents to remind their children that it is 
very important that they tap on and off the bus as this helps 
to determine the demand for buses.  Failure to do this may 
result in a service being cancelled due to lack of recorded 
patronage.  This is a condition of using an Opal Card. 

This year during Lent, we will also be supporting the Jesuit 
Social Services Ignite store. The Ignite store provides 
affordable groceries including fresh fruit and vegetables, 
meat, and dairy, to the Mt Druitt and wider community. We are 
asking students from different grades to donate items to fill the 
shelves of the Ignite store, which is in desperate need of 
replenishing. We have attached a short slide show to give you 
more information about the Ignite store. Items we will be 
collecting from each grade are below; 
 
 

Kindergarten:   Biscuits-Sweet/Savoury/Rice cracker/Crackers 
Year One:  Pasta Sauces/Simmer sauces/2-minute noodles/cup noodles/Cup-a-soups/Rice 
Year Two:  Breakfast cereals/Flour/Jelly/Museli Bars/LCM Bars 
Year Three:  Canned goods - Soups/Canned Vegetables/Ready to eat meals/Tuna 
Year Four:  Chutney/Relish/Mustard/Pickles/Sauces-Worcestershire/Soy/Salad Dressing 
Year Five:  Coffee/Milo/Tea bags/Nesquik/Hot Chocolate/Cordials/Juices/Poppers 
Year Six:  Spreads-Honey/Vegemite/Peanut Butter/Nutella/Jams 
 
We ask families to send in items on the 17th March, when we will be celebrating Catholic Schools Week/St Patrick’s 
Feast day with green mufti. We have arranged pick up of the items after 17th of March.  

 

  

2024 Kindergarten Enrolments – Sibling 

If you have received a sibling enrolment form for 

2024, can you please return it as soon as possible so 

that we can start processing these forms.  

If you have not received a form, please complete the 

google form and we will send one home to you.  

https://forms.gle/ZKANXX84hsLUpbDc9 

Birthday Treats 
 

We kindly ask that you continue to NOT send in any 

birthday treats of any kind, edible or non-edible. This 

is the ensure that children are only eating food that is 

supplied and/or prepared by you at home.  

Continuing this practise at this time is aimed 

solely at doing everything we can to ensure the 

safety of your child, particularly as Covid is still 

present within the wider community. 

P&F AGM 
 

Thank you to the parents who were able to 

attend our P&F Meeting on Wednesday 

evening.  Your ideas, feedback and affirmation 

of what we do well is greatly appreciated. 
 

Congratulations to our P&F Committee for 

2023:- 
 

President – Rosalba Valensise 

Vice President – Alice Lesar 

Secretary – Marie Pennati 

Treasurer – Marion Vickers 

PRC Reps – Cynthia Zabaneh 

                 Justin Pedavoli 

School Fees 

All families should have received their 2023 school fees 

in the mail.  If you have not received your fees, please 

contact Mrs Goldsworthy as soon as possible and a copy 

will be forwarded to you. 

If you have any queries at all, particularly if you wish to 

set up a payment plan, please do not hesitate to contact 

Mrs Goldsworthy.  If you are paying your fees by the 

term, then the due date is 15 March. 

MacKillop Hoodies 
 
We are proud of our school uniform and how 
smart the children look. As the representative 
season begins, children that represent MacKillop 
often purchase a hoddie to mark the event etc.  
 
This MacKillop sports hoodie is not part of our 
school uniform and is NOT to be worn at school. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support in this 
area. 

https://forms.gle/ZKANXX84hsLUpbDc9


 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

Dates to Remember 

Week 7 
Tues 7th Mar Constable Ethan West visiting Years 3 – 6 
 Diocesan Principal’s Meeting 
Wed 8th Mar 9.00am Years 3 & 5 Mass. All welcome 
Thurs 9th Mar Hills Zone Swimming Carnival – Mt Druitt 
 6.30pm Parish Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 Session 3 
Fri 10th Mar 9.30am Kindergarten Open Day for 2024 
 2.30pm Yrs 1 & 2 Parent Helper Info Session 
 
Week 8 NAPLAN BEGINS FOR YEARS 3 & 5 
Tues 14th Mar 9.00am Kindy, Yrs 4 & 6 Mass. All Welcome 
 Diocesan Swimming Carnival 
 Free Ice Block Day for students 
Thurs 16th Mar 6.30pm Parish Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 Session 4 
Fri 17th Mar St Patricks Day – Green Mufti Day 
 Donation for the Jesuit Social Services 
 
Week 9 
Tues 21st Mar 9.00am Years 1 & 2 Mass. All Welcome 
Thurs 23rd Mar 6.30pm Parish Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 Session 5 
Fri 24th Mar 2.30pm Whole School Assembly 
 Presented by Year 1 
 
 

 

 

   
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Happy birthday to members of our OLA Community 

who have celebrated their birthday this week or 
celebrating their birthday this coming week…. 

 
Mon 6th Mar  Thurs 9th Mar 
Savannah Gatt  Ezra Enosi Tuipulotu 
 
Tues 7th Mar  Fri 10th Mar 
Brae Aldaba  Teresa Dalla 
Eloise McKee  Mrs Jacqui Gill 
Frankie Falcone 
Mrs Nicole Hodgess Sat 11th Mar 
Mr Tony Calabria  Chloe Bassili 
   Lola Quinlan 
Wed 8th Mar  Joshua Nicholls 
Mason Howell  Miguel Rivera 
Emily Parame 
Eva Perry 
Mrs Sara Wagner 
 
Children are presented with a birthday card on their birthday. 
Saturday birthdays are given on Friday, and Sunday birthdays 
are given on Monday. 
 
 
 

OLA FACEBOOK PAGE 
For up to date information and events, 

Visit our Facebook 
pagehttps://www.facebook.com/OLARouseHIll    

Or Click on the facebook f in the top corner of our school 
website 

Be sure to ‘like us’ 

Do you Have the Information you Need? 

Thank you to the many parents who contact the 

teachers, the office, Mr Cauchi or Mr Calabria 

directly with questions, concerns, feedback, issues 

and more importantly to seek clarification. Society 

is such that information is often misconstrued or 

acts like ‘chinese whispers’. Common sense should 

always prevail. Today’s sensationalistic media does 

not help with the dissemination of accurate 
information. It is always paramount that if you are 

unsure that you speak to the people that know and 

have the correct information. 

To that end, please always send any emails to 

ola@parra.catholic.edu.au and these will be 

forwarded to your child’s teacher, Mr Calabria or 

Mr Cauchi. Please DO NOT send any emails to your 

child’s teacher directly. 
IMPORTANT NOTICE 

If your child has an accident at school and needs 

a change of clothes, we always do our best to 

accommodate them.  If they come home in 

changed underwear, socks and/or uniform, can 

you please ensure that the items are washed 

and returned to school as soon as possible.   

Thank you for your assistance with this matter.

 
We love our pet dogs but….. 
Please be aware that dogs are NOT permitted to be 
within the church/school grounds at anytime 
(exceptions are guide dogs & those organised 
specifically by the school). As you may appreciate there 
are children that are scared and unfortunately pets can 
be unpredictable. This is a ruling in all schools. 
Thank you for your support in this area. 
 

Dropping off too early?? 
Please be aware that student supervision officially 

begins at 8.20am when the school gates are open. If, 

on the odd occasion you arrive a little early, your 

child must be seated near the entry gate next to 

Admin until the teachers on duty arrive at 8.20am. 

Thank you for your support in this area. 

https://www.facebook.com/OLARouseHIll
mailto:ola@parra.catholic.edu.au


Literacy News 
Book Covering Parent Helpers 
Thank you to those who have been busy covering new 
readers and library books. If you are able to assist with 
the covering of readers and library books, please contact the office so Mrs Wagner 

can create a take home pack.     Thank you 
 
Year 1 & Year 2 Parent Reading Helpers 
Thank you to the Year 1 & Year 2 parents who have indicated their availability to be a ‘Parent 
Helper’ this year. The volunteers have been contacted and invited to attend a ‘parent helper’ 
information meeting on Friday 10th March at 2:30pm. A reminder that all volunteers must 
complete the ‘Working with children’ online course before you can assist in the classroom. 
http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers 

 

Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC) has begun. Further information can be found on the PRC 
website        
 

 

Challenge 

Level 

Number of books 

needed to 

complete the 

Challenge 

Minimum 

number of PRC 

books for your 

Challenge 

Maximum 

number of 

personal choice 

books 

  

PRC booklist 

selection 

K-2 30 20 10 K-2, 3-4, 5-6 

3-4 20 10 10 3-4, 5-6, 7-9 

5-6 20 10 10 5-6, 7-9 

 
Read to Succeed - Rug Reading Afternoon 

Hundreds of parents with their favourite books joined the children to enjoy a good read this afternoon. 
The playground and library were overflowing and buzzing with everyone sharing their favourite books and 
reading together. It was wonderful to see children, parents and grandparents reading to and with each 
other. Your extremely positive feedback of this popular event was very much appreciated.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Hurst 
Literacy Coordinator 

  

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


Tech Tip Week 6 
Tech Tips from eSafety Website 

Online Safety Basics 

Here are three key strategies to help you and your children safely navigate the digital world.   

1. Be engaged, open and supportive: 

• Get involved. Share online time with your children as part of family life. 

• Ask about their online experiences, who they are talking to and whether they are having any issues. 

• Always reassure your child they can talk to you about their online experience.  
2. Set some rules: 

• Set age-appropriate rules for devices and online access, with consequences for breaking them. 

• Allow your child to have some input as this will help them understand the risks.  

• Consider creating a family tech agreement  

• Consider making some ‘rules for parents’ too — and stick to them! Model behaviour that you would 
like to see. 

3. Get to know your device and its features: 

• Get to know the devices you and your children use and set them up for privacy and online safety.  

• Take advantage of parental controls to monitor and control screen time and access to content in ways 
appropriate to your child’s age and experience. 

 

Maths News 
 
Thanks to the students who shared your answers from last week's questions. There was some unbelievable thinking. 
Mr Cauchi would love to see more answers from this week's questions. Please share. 

 
 

  

Infants Learning Task 
 

I had some choc-chips cookies to share with my friends. 

 

When I laid out my cookies on the table, I could see 

almost straight away that there were 16 cookies. 

 

Draw a picture of what my cookies may have looked like 

arranged on the table. 

 

Enabling Prompt 

What if I had 10 cookies? How might I have arranged 

them? 

 

Extending Prompt 

What if I had 24 cookies? 

What if I had 36 cookies? 

What if I had 60 cookies? 

 

 

Primary Learning Task 
 
Times as Many 

In my Basketball club, there are between 20 and 50 players. 

I know that there are 3 times as many girls as boys. 

How many girls and boys might there be in my basketball 

club? 

 

Enabling Prompt 

An insect has two times as many legs as wings. If there are 

two wings, how many legs might there be? 

 

Extending Prompt 

Convince me that you have found all of the possible 

answers to the learning task. 

What's a rule that tells you what the answers might be? 

Is there a pattern in the total numbers of students in each 

case? 
 

ARTIST OF THE WEEK 

Austin Banks – KB 
Maci Cusack – 1B 
Noah Falcone – 2B 
Scarlett Leahy – 3B 
Lily Tawadrouse – 4B 
Antonio Dinos – 5B 
Isaiah Balangon - 6B 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/children-under-5/family-tech-agreement


We Bounce Back at OLA  
Students at OLA have been learning about using ‘I’ statements. These statements 
are encouraged to be used to express what has happened and how it made them 
feel. It also allows the child to suggest a possible resolution. Mastering an ‘I’ 
statement can take time. It is important that opportunities are given to children to 
practise using these statements in a variety of situations.  
 

How can I construct an ‘I’ statement? 
 

‘I’ statements allow children to name what happened, state how it made them feel 
and identify what they would like to happen next.  
 
Example: ‘When you took my pencil, I felt upset because it is my favourite pencil, 
so I would like it if you asked me before you used my pencil.’  
 
Example: When you kicked the ball away from the game, I felt angry because it 
disrupted the game. I would like it if you played the game according to the rules. 
 
Example: When you choose the game that we play everyday, I feel frustrated because I would like to play something 
different. I would like it if we could take turns choosing the game. 
 
We are all capable of developing skills and strategies to ‘Bounce Back’ and build 
resilience. When faced with conflict, students at OLA are encouraged to... 

1. Calm down by taking a deep breath, taking a break or thinking of something 
calming 

2. Take turns speaking using ‘I’ statements 
3. Agree on a solution 

 
We ask that you continue this conversation at home to identify the strategies that 
work best for your child/ren. You may like to discuss the strategies that can be used 
at home and the different strategies that can be used at school.  
You may like to watch this catchy music clip together. The Playground Craze - 
BounceBack Video on Youtube.  
 

************************************ 

 
  Resilience 

 
Each day our children grow and learn.  They are on an exciting journey that is yet to unfold. Fostering resilience in our children is essential 
for their success in life. 
 

Resilience is:- 

• The capacity to cope and feel competent 

• The ability to accept life’s disappointments and bounce back from hard times 

• A generally positive attitude to life 

• A mixture of attitude, skills, abilities and characters 
 
Some are born with a more resilient spirit, others have resilience fostered by early childhood experiences. 
 

What does a resilient child look like? 
Healthy thinking habits  Bounces back from adversity 
Realistic/detective thinking  Has empathy for others 
Helpful thinking   Moves forward & doesn’t dwell on what has happened 
Being optimistic/positive attitude Good problem-solvers 
Independent and resourceful  Abel to mix well with others 

   
Children need the freedom to:- 

• Grow up free from having to please their parents all the time (hopefully they will want to please you because of shared values) 

• Be free to make their own mistakes (making mistakes is how we learn) 

• Be free to feel discomfort and learn from life’s disappointments. 
 

“Prepare our children for the path, not the path for our children” 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9qAC-g596r4&t=4s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9qAC-g596r4&t=4s


OLA Sports News 
 
What a huge week for our OLA sporting students. We had over 20 students participate in the selection process for Tennis, Soccer, 
Basketball, Rugby League and Netball. As we await further results, we are extremely proud of all the students and how they 
represented not only themselves but also our school. 

 
Football (Soccer) 
With over 100 boys trialling for the Parramatta Football team which was conducted over two separate days, we are 
extremely proud of Alessandro Albertini on his selection into the Parramatta Team. This is a huge accomplishment. 
Alessandro, we wish you all the best at the Mackillop Trials in May at Goulburn.  
 

 
Basketball 

A huge congratulations to Max Masters who has been selected to represent Mackillop at the NSW basketball trials 
in May. All his time, effort and dedication has paid off and he is beyond excited to trial for the NSW Basketball team 
in May at Tamworth. Wishing you all the best Max.  
 
Hills Zone Swimming Carnival (Thursday, 9th March)  
Zone Swimming is coming up next week and we wish all our OLA competitors the best of luck. They will take part on Thursday 
alongside the best swimmers from our local Hills Zone schools at Mt Druitt Pools. An email will be sent before the carnival and your 
children will bring home an event pool pass. The pass will give your child free entry to the pool. We look forward to some amazing 
swimmers representing OLA and competing on the day. Good luck OLA team! 
 
Cross Country 
Congratulations to Vienna Gergely Hollai who will be joining the OLA Cross Country Team and racing at the Diocesean Cross 
Country in Week 3 Term 2. 
 
Mrs Lyndelle Batten 

Sports Co-ordinator 

  

KINDERGARTEN 2024 ENROLMENT 
INFORMATION SESSION AND SCHOOL TOUR 

 

Friday 10th March 9.30am – 11.00am 
Commencing at 9.30am with a presentation and tour (for approximately 1 hour).  Please pass this information 

onto family, friends, neighbours etc who may wish to enrol their child into our school. 

During Catholic Schools Week, don’t miss:-  

Fri 10th Mar – 9.30am Open Day for Kindergarten 2024 Enrolments - All welcome 

Fri 17th Mar – 9.00am – Whole School Catholic Schools Week assembly, also celebrating St Patrick’s Day, followed by 

morning tea and open classrooms. All Welcome. The student can wear green mufti on this day, and bring an item for the 

Jesuit Social Justice Appeal, as outlined in this newsletter. 

 

 



Year 4 have been learning about 2D shapes and angles in Maths…. 

  

Student Awards 

Congratulations to the following students who received Awards this week. 



 


